SCS visits Sham Shui Po District (with
photo)

The Secretary for the Civil Service, Mr Joshua Law, today (March 6)
visited Sham Shui Po District, where he exchanged views with District Council
(DC) members and visited an art and design college and a social services
centre.

Accompanied by the Chairman of the Sham Shui Po District Council, Mr
Ambrose Cheung, and the District Officer (Sham Shui Po), Mr Damian Lee, Mr
Law met with DC members and exchanged views on issues that concern them.

Mr Law then toured the Savannah College of Art and Design (SCAD) Hong
Kong and met with students from different grades to understand their learning
experience and visions for the future. The SCAD Hong Kong was established in
the revitalised former North Kowloon Magistracy and is the only college in
Hong Kong that focuses on teaching arts and design.

Mr Law later proceeded to the Windshield Charitable Foundation Sham Shui
Po Social Services Centre, where he met with new arrival students and women
to better understand their adaptation to the local community. He said he was
pleased to learn that the centre is committed to providing a wide range of
services to new arrivals including induction programmes and employment
support services, so as to facilitate their integration into society.
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